
It’s official. UNISON members in Local   
Government in England, Wales and     
Northern Ireland have voted yes to industrial 
action over this years pay claim. Members 
voted by 55% to 45% to take industrial      
action because the employers are asking 
them to take a pay cut. Again. 
 
There will be two days of strike action on the 
16 and 17 July, designed to bring the       
employers back to reality and back to       
negotiations. This industrial action will affect 
all City Council services, but we are not 
alone in taking action. UNITE (formerly the 
Transport and General Workers Union) will 
also be on strike on these days.  
 
The Branch is holding meetings in work 

places with members from across the Council, explaining why we have been 
forced to take action and how we are going to make the strike effective. The 
Branch is organising pickets at all council offices for both days of action, and as 
ever, we need everyone's help to make the action successful. There’s plenty of 
work to do; from recruiting new members to picketing and keeping staff and the 
public informed. If you want to get more involved, please contact your local    
steward or the Branch Office immediately.  
 
No one likes going on strike - we’ve all 
got plenty of work on and would much 
prefer getting on with trying to deliver 
excellent public services - but local  
government workers have suffered 
years of below inflation pay               
settlements. Enough is enough. Lets 
make this two day action a success so 
our hard work is properly rewarded.  
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How to contact the Branch 
 
Address         3 - 5 St John Street 
                       Manchester, M3 4DN 
 

Telephone      0161 254 7500 
 

Fax                 0161 254 7515 
 

Web               www.unisonmanchester.org 



This month promises to be a crucial one 
for UNISON members up and down the 
country. Nearly 600,000 members will 
be taking strike action on 16th and 17th 
July to force the employers to make an 
improved pay offer. 
 

We know that it is never an easy        
decision for members to take part in 
strike action. We would prefer to       
continue to provide quality services for 
the communities we serve. 
 

However, UNISON members have had 
enough of poverty pay. At a time when 
our household bills are going through 
the roof, the employers’ paltry, below   
inflation offer of just 2.45% is simply not 
good enough. 
 

But we need the action to be absolutely 
solid if we are to get the employers to    
offer an improved pay deal. I hope that 
every UNISON member contributes by  
taking part in the official strike action. 
We need to make the action a success if 
we are to get the employers to come 
back to the negotiating table. 
 

This is YOUR action about YOUR pay. 
Please support YOUR union by taking 
part in the action. Together we can make 
a difference. 
 
Tony Caffery 
UNISON Manchester Branch Secretary  

Key facts: 
 
 

• The Local Government          
Employers say 2.45% is the limit 
of affordability, but have never  
justified their statement.  

 
• That didn’t stop them making   

efficiency savings of £1 billion 
more than the government          
required last year. 

 
• The offer is too low and        

represents a pay cut for members 
(CPI is 3.3%, RPI  4.3%) 

 
• The lowest paid spend most of 

their pay on bills. Food costs are 
rising by 20%, gas and electricity 
by 15% and petrol by 22% (with 
more rises to come) 

 
• The government’s pay policy of 

keeping increases within 2% is 
wrong, and hits women (75% of 
the local government workforce) 
hardest.  



• Local government workers don’t 
cause inflation. The government’s 
own office for national statistics 
says recent inflation rises have 
been caused by increased     
housing costs and higher food, 
petrol and oil prices – not public 
sector pay.  

 
• 250,000 local government    

workers are paid below £6.50 an 
hour 

 
• 57% of workers in local         

government earn less than 
£15,825 pa – that’s £8,175 less 
that the median average full time 
salary across the economy of 
£24,000. 

 
• If we accept the current offer it 

will mean that we have had below 
inflation pay rises for the last 4 
years – and it gets worse: the  
government has indicated that it 
wants to peg pay rises to just 2% 
for the next two years as well. 

 
• The employers will not budge 

without us taking strike action – 
that’s why members have decided 
in a ballot to take strike action 
now – we cannot afford for our pay 
to continually fall behind the rise in 
the cost of living 

 
• A lot of people will, rightly, feel 

uncomfortable taking 2 days strike 
action. We fully understand that 
people don’t want to lose money 
by going on strike. But the simple 
fact is – in real terms we’re losing 
money now 

 
• This branch has always been 

really solid in the past when we’ve 
been forced to take action. In the 
pensions dispute 2 years ago we 
had the highest percentage of  
employees out on strike of any 
council in the country 

 
• We need UNISON members in 

Manchester to be just as solid this 
time. We need to shut every  
council building on 16 and 17 
July – it really is the only chance 
we’ve got of seeing a decent pay 
rise. 

 
• Local government workers have 

suffered 10 years of below inflation 
settlements. No wonder there are 
recruitment shortages. Over 70% 
of councils can’t recruit social 
workers. 

 
• WE BELIEVE OUR MEMBERS 

DESERVE TO MATCH UP TO 
OTHER PUBLIC SERVICE 
WORKERS 

 
• Strike on 16 and 17 July  
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